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Dear Resident 






September 2025

The Neighbourhood Plan has been produced over several years by a dedicated group of residents, parish and ward councillors, with the support of Pool-in-Wharfedale Parish Council. It has undergone wide consultation with residents and other stakeholders. It is a massive achievement built on hundreds of hours of volunteer time, and on feedback from many residents.

Why I would urge you to vote YES.

The policies of the plan will 

Help protect the natural environment

Help protect our green spaces and the conservation area

Help to encourage developers to build what we believe we need and want.

The adopted Neighbourhood Plan in Pool-in-Wharfedale gives us a stronger voice over what happens in Pool. It will form part of the statutory development plan for Leeds district and its policies must be used by Leeds City Council to help determine planning applications within Pool-in-Wharfedale. It sets out the vision and strategy for the area until 2033. 
The question you are being asked in the referendum is “Do you want Leeds City Council to use the neighbourhood plan for Pool-in-Wharfedale to help decide planning applications in the neighbourhood area”.

Pool-in-Wharfedale Parish Council fully supports a YES vote. A yes vote would also be a huge thank you to the many volunteers who produced the neighbourhood plan and the many hundreds who took part in the extensive consultation process. 

Don’t forget to use your vote on Thursday 9th October 2025, voting takes place from 7.00 am until 10.00 pm. 

Yours faithfully 

Councillor Hazel Lee

Chairman Pool-in-Wharfedale Parish Council. 

 
Clerk: John Ryan, 19 Ridgemount Road, Riddlesden, Bradford BD20 5DX, Tel 07766547651. Email clerk@poolparishcouncil.gov.uk 
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